St Chad's Church Ladybarn, Diocese of Manchester
Minutes of the Parochial Church Council meeting on Tuesday 4 June 2013.
Present:
The Revd Elizabeth Davies (Rector) in the Chair, Judy Fletcher (Churchwarden), Leslie Fletcher (Secretary), Margaret Harrop, Robert Nicholls (Deanery Synod Representative), Jean Nixon (Deanery Synod Representative), Trena Radcliffe, Diane Wynn (Churchwarden).
1. Opening prayers were led by Judy Fletcher
2. Apologies for absence were received from Leslie Bell and Jean and Peter Matthews
3. Minutes of meeting on 14 May 2013 The draft minutes of the meeting on Tuesday 14 May were accepted as a true record.
4. Matters arising There were no matters arising from the minutes.
5. Finance: Muriel Hargreaves (Treasurer) attended the meeting for this item to present a report which was followed by a short discussion.  The Treasurer told the meeting of a possible reduction in gas and electricity payments by switching to a new supplier.  In response to questions she said that there are no specific commitments against the balances mentioned in her report and that she did not anticipate any problems with St Chad's use of  the new Gift Aid small Donor Scheme.  Jenny Black is to be asked whether more counters are needed to handle cash and envelopes from the weekly plate collections.  The meeting expressed its thanks to two anonymous donors mentioned in the Treasurer's report.  .  
6. Rector's report

1. Sabbatical leave The Rector said that after further consideration of the issues around using the photocopier in the Rectory, the Parish Magazines for October, November and December will be copied for distribution at an appropriate copy shop such as Staples; she will consult Christine Hindley about the mechanics of this.  Diane Wynn offered to print the weekly notice sheets occasionally when necessary.  Other arrangements for her sabbatical were progressing satisfactorily – she confirmed that she will maintain oversight of requests for baptisms and weddings.  After a short discussion, Jean Nixon proposed, with Margaret Harrop seconding, that the 8.00am Holy Communion service be suspended for the first Sundays of  October, November and December.  This was agreed unanimously.
2. Reader licencing The Rector confirmed that people do not need tickets to attend the service at William Temple Church.  The collecting of donations &c. to provide a gift for Helen is progressing.  After a short discussion, Robert Nicholls proposed, with Trena Radcliffe seconding, that Helen be offered £100 toward the cost of the Parish Lunch on Sunday 23 June; this was agreed unanimously.
7. Wardens' Report PCC members were referred to an article in the June edition of the Parish Magazine for an update on the fabric, particularly the Community Hall.  The new blinds were expected to be installed shortly; procurement of new tables and chairs as discussed at the last meeting was in progress.  Inspection of possible damage to the bell cover was imminent. 
8. Reports from subcommittees.  There were no reports from subcommittees.  On behalf of the Organ Restoration group, Robert Nicholls that the application for a faculty to permit improved access to the organ bench was in progress.  This will be followed by a second, more complex, application covering the main restoration work.
9. Report from Deanery Synod Representatives – none this month, there having been no Synod meeting.
10. Heritage Open Days: After a discussion of last year's experience and the requirements of the Heritage Open Days organisation, the PCC recommended  

· The opening hours this year should be 11.00am – 4.00pm on Saturday 14 September and 2.00pm – 4.00pm on Sunday 15 September;

· The Readers be asked to arrange services to round off both days – a Taizé service on Saturday and Evensong on Sunday;

· A range of activities be provided on both days, including, if possible,

· Trail for children in the garden

· Art for children in the Hall

· Trail for adults and children in the Church

· Refreshments in the Hall

· Displays of vestments, kneelers &c.

· An activity or display relating to the War Memorial

· Ann-Mauraide Hamilton and Robert Nicholls be asked to provide short music programmes


Leslie Fletcher agreed to convene a meeting to form a team to do the detailed 
organisation of the weekend.
11. Stewardship Campaign: the PCC considered a progress report tabled by Leslie Fletcher on behalf of the campaign team.  The near-completeness of preparations for the launch of the campaign was noted and Leslie Fletcher thanked for his work leading the Stewardship Team.  It was agreed that a feedback and  preliminary evaluation meeting will be held on Thursday 11 July, with the main evaluation on Advent Sunday, 2 December.  Judy Fletcher, Jean Nixon and Diane Wynn agreed to arrange refreshments for the meeting on Thursday 11 July.
12. Any other business.  None
13. Date of next meeting: In view of the continuing Stewardship Campaign and the timing of the Rector's sabbatical leave, the next meeting will take place on Tuesday 30 July 2013; items for agenda to the Secretary by Sunday 14 July please as he is on holiday immediately after that.  Diane Wynn will lead the prayers on that occasion; Trena Radcliffe and Margaret Harrop agreed to prepare tea &c. for the start of the meeting.
14. The Grace There being no other business, the meeting closed with the saying of the Grace at 9.20pm.
